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The Annual General Meeting (AGM) of The Institute 
of Marine Engineers (India), Chennai Branch, for the 

financial year ending 31st March 2024 was held on 13th 
September 2024, at the Alumni Club, Anna University, 
No. 1 Boat Club Road, Raja Annamalai Puram, Chennai.

Mr. Suresh Shenoi, Chairman of the IME(I) Chennai 
Branch, warmly welcomed all members present.  

The Hon. Secretary, Mr. R. Muthusamy, requested 
members to observe a minute of silence in honour 
of those who passed away during 2022-23 before 
proceeding with the agenda. 

1. Mr. R. Muthusamy presented the branch activity 
report.

2.  Dr. K. Sivasamy, the Hon. Treasurer, presented the 
audited financial report.

3. The re-appointment of the Auditor was confirmed, 
with the same remuneration as the previous term.

Chairman Mr. Shenoi then invited Mr. Suresh Kamath, 
General Manager of WMTC 2024, to brief the members 
about the upcoming World Maritime Technology 
Conference scheduled for 4th – 6th December 2024 
at The Leela Palace, Chennai. Mr. Kamath provided 
a detailed overview of the event and encouraged all 
members to attend and contribute to its success. 

The meeting concluded with a vote of thanks delivered 
by Hon. Secretary Mr. Muthusamy.
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